
 
   

  
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON,  D .C .  20503  

April 25, 2024 
Statement from OMB Director Shalanda Young 

Budgetary Impact Analysis for Executive Order on “COVID-19 and Public Health 
Preparedness and Response” 

This executive order would rescind certain prior executive orders related to COVID-19 
that are no longer necessary at this stage of the COVID-19 response and would transfer 
certain ongoing responsibilities of the COVID-19 Response Team (CRT) to the Office of 
Pandemic Preparedness and Response Policy (OPPR). Implementing this executive order 
would have no impact on costs and revenues to the Federal Government. The benefits of 
this executive order include rescission of COVID-19 related policies that are no longer 
necessary at this stage of the Federal Government’s response, and to facilitate the 
Administration’s transition toward a longer-term response to address the circumstances of 
COVID-19 and pandemic preparedness more broadly. Implementing this executive order 
would have no impact on mandatory and discretionary obligations and outlays, as well as 
on revenues to the Federal Government, in the 5-year fiscal period beginning in fiscal 
year 2024. The agencies anticipated to be impacted by this executive order include all 
Federal agencies. 


